University Library Committee Meeting Minutes 4/17/17

Call to Order / Roll Call
The meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m.

Members present: K. Brayko, S. Colenso, A. Klene, G. Morell, M. Snow, K. Zoellner, D. Ward
Ex-officio member present: S. Zhang
Members absent/excused:  T. Keenan,  M. Semanoff,  T. Ward
Minutes from last meeting:
The minutes from2/13/17 were approved. 

Communications:
1. Dean Zhang provided the following updates and then student member Daisy Ward who is standing in for Mariah Welch who has a class at this time was welcomed and members introduced themselves.     Chair Snow was congratulated on receiving the Most Inspirational Teacher of the Year Award.

· The Deans have been given a preliminary number for FY 18 budget planning. It includes a $6 million reduction.  The Provost has asked for deans to draft responses that address 1) the impact of the reduction (12%) and 2) ideal budget to maintain operations.  Dean Zhang prepared a detailed response with the impact to collection, operations, and personnel. It included a chart showing that the Library already is operating with low staff numbers.  It has not increased, even when enrollment was high.  The Library will need to cut open hours, offer less library instruction, and cancel many acquisitions. 

To maintain operations the Dean suggested the budget be the same as last year.  At the meeting with Academic Officers she suggested library collections be considered similar to a utility with inflation that must be paid.  This could help retain present law adjustment funding if allocated by the legislature.   The Deans expressed desire for Provost Edmond to make a stand for academics.  They would like the President to ask for help from the Commissioner, otherwise lots of classes will be canceled. 

· Dean Zhang thanked the Committee for its advocacy.  The current version of the strategic plan mentions the library three times.   She had to leave early for a meeting with Interim Provost Edmond. 
Business Item

· The Strategic Planning Coordinating Council is currently asking for feedback on the draft.  The language throughout the plan is very vague.  Committee members should respond individually with specific items related to the library such as collections, personnel, and instruction/hours. 
· The Committee briefly discussed the draft annual report.  Professor Zoellner was thanked for editing and reorganizing the draft.  It will need to be updated with information from today’s meeting.  It was also recommended that a bullet be included under advocacy that student member Morrell spoke on the Library’s behalf at an ASUM meeting with Interim Provost Edmond. The revised operating procedures were never submitted to the Senate for final approval.  They will be sent to ECOS for the May 4th meeting.  Chair Snow provided Camie with her edited copy from the XXXX meeting. 

·  Professors Klene and Brayko may be candidates for co-chairs next year. 

· The Committee should plan to meet on May 8th.  If there is nothing for the agenda the meeting will be canceled.    
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· Student member Morell looked into the disappearance of the Kiasks/ public bulletin Boards.  Apparently wind was problematic for the paper postings and created a mess.  
 
· ASUM is working with the foundation on priorities.  
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 4:48 p.m. 

